Cerro Gordo County Board of Health Friday, June 8, 2012

Present:

Dr. Johnson, President

Barb Kellogg, Vice President Kristy Marquis, Secretary

Phil Dougherty Pat Galasso

Staff:

Ron Osterholm, Health Director

Jodi Willemsen, Public Health Preparedness Service Manager Linda Read, RN, BSN Family and Community Health Service

Manager

Cathy Gomez, MBA, Finance & Administration Service Manger Brian Hanft, REHS, MPA, Environmental Health Service Manager

Nola Aigner, MA, PIO Officer

Karen Crimmings, RN, CIC, Disease Prevention and

Investigation Service Manager

Teresa Symens, RN, BSN Health Promotion & Education Service

Manager

Meeting was called to order at 12:32 p.m.

Minutes:

Minutes passed for May 11, 2012. Motion by Barb Kellogg,

second by Pat Galasso.

Old Business:

1. Action Items

None

2. Discussion Items

Teresa Symens updated the Board of Health on the upcoming Lace Up, Leash Up, Line Up 5K Walk/Run Fundraiser that will be held Saturday June 9, 2012. Proceeds to help fund uninsured/

underinsured women.

Karen Crimmings updated the Board of Health on the number of pertussis cases that we have in Cerro Gordo County. Pertussis is just starting to show up in daycare centers now.

Teresa Symens updated the Board of Health on the Komen Grant for the new 2012/13 fiscal year. This fiscal year the Komen Grant is a regional grant which now covers multi counties.

New Business:

1. Action Items

None

2. Discussion Items

Brian Hanft updated the Board on the Transient Non-Community Water Supplies contract which allows to the testing of water in campgrounds and others facilities that have well water. This contract serves 16 counties.

Jodi Willemsen updated the Board on the new Emergency Operation Center/Incident Command boards.

Core Team Discussion

Cathy Gomez updated the Board of Health on the resignation of Cliff True, IT Manager. His last day will be July 9, 2012.

The Core Team was dismissed at 1:02 pm.

Health Director Discussion

Ron Osterholm informed the Board of Health that draft changes to the Table of Organization will be completed by the end of June and presented to the Board in August. Osterholm reviewed the future direction of the Information Technology section.

The Health Director was dismissed and meeting adjourned at 1:15 p.m.

The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, August 10, 2012 @ 12:30 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kristy Marquis

Secretary